Fremont Neighborhood Council board meeting minutes, November 23, 2009

Attendance: 

Board: E Noble, G Heideman, T Thaler, E Pihl, MN Jones, S Mulanix, J De Broux

Guests/other: A. Berezhoy, L Clifton, G Phiopps, B Bender, K Lindsay, T Durkan, C Tobin, L Hoge, S & M Satterwaite

Intros

Presentation by Carol Tobin on the residential historic survey. Kate Kraft (sp?) was hired. The 1999 neighborhood plan called for the survey. 22 volunteers screened 820 houses. They narrowed it down, and ended up with 68 to do more research.

There was a presentation by Gregg Phipps and Broch Bender from WashDOT about the Aurora Bridge suicide Fence project. They gave the background leading to the decision to build it, and passed out brochures. There will be lane closures, one lane and direction at a time.

The number of jumpers this year (reported by Kirby Lindsay) 4 dead, 2 survived.

Board brought up question of possible giving up of land at north end of bridge for staging so it can be used for park purposes without fear of being torn up every few years when WashDOT needs it. WashDOT said they prefer lot at 36th, and would look into possibility.

Board members raised the issue of problems with past performance (failure by WashDOT to incorporate Landmark Board’s specific mitigation requirements for interior railing). WashDOT admits it was an error by them.

The issue of the minutes was raised; they need to be brought up to date as much as possible. Missing 2009: Jan, Feb. Arpil, June, Sept. Oct. (and these, November).

FNC Web site is ready to go public. And the blog. They will be cross-linked. 
The adopt-a-street clean up November 14 went well. All who participated reported that Fremont Ave. was cleaner than usual. Or was it just that everything was covered with leaves?

The motels and proposed City ordinance on chronic nuisance was discussed. Proposed by Burgess. MSP to send a supporting letter. Erik to draft.

Industrial lands. MSP to send letter drafted by Toby, after he fact checks one item [which was done].

The 46th St. clean up/paint project for Aurora underpass got their small and simple. FNC is fiscal sponsor. MSP to confirm fiscal sponsorship and make a $900 dollar donation.

Report on open space. City is negotiating with Brian Regan over possible purchase of lot between park (west of library) and his bldg.

Membership report—committee authorized to buy envelopes and stamps.
